August 7, 2009

Community-Based Project Reduces Environmental Risks In Waterfront South Neighborhood of Camden

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) provided SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 Clean Air Communities (CAC) with a grant for $250,000 to help reduce exposure to pollution in the Waterfront South neighborhood of Camden, New Jersey.  The funds were part of EPA’s Community Action for a Renewed Environment (CARE) program, which supports communities in creating and using collaborative partnerships to reduce environmental risks.  
Approximately 1,700 residents from more than 500 households live in the Waterfront South neighborhood of Camden, amongst industries ranging from scrap-handling facilities, Camden County’s municipal waste combustor and sewage treatment plant, and the world’s largest licorice processing plant.  The neighborhood also sits between two busy urban ports owned and operated by the South Jersey Port Corporation.  It has been estimated that as many as 77,000 trucks travel through the neighborhood to local industries in a year. 

CAC, a non-profit organization and subsidiary of Northeast States for Coordinated Air Use Management, is partnering with the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, the South Jersey Port Corporation, Heart of Camden, the Camden County Municipal Utilities Association and South Camden Citizens in Action to carry out the project.  NJDEP contributed $500,000 to South Jersey Port Corporation (SJPC) for diesel retrofits of port vehicles and equipment to augment the CARE Grant.  This funding resulted from the settlement of a landmark Clean Air Act case between Department of Justice and EPA and Ohio Edison Company, a subsidiary of FirstEnergy Corp.
The project will use educational outreach to help community groups fully understand local sources of air pollution, including port operations, and to develop ways to continue the process of citizen environmental health education and a dialogue between residents and local industries.  The project will also use the best available technology to retrofit diesel vehicles and equipment owned and operated by the South Jersey Port Corporation.

For more information, visit EPA’s Web site at http://cfpub.epa.gov/care/
